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OUR VIEW

To the point
Sunday’s town hall could have been better, but it did lay out the 
gubernatorial candidates’ views and credentials more clearly.

▼

▼   LETTERS TO THE EDITOR

Sunday’s “town hall” 
featuring Gov. Rick Snyder 
and his Democratic rival, 
former Congressman Mark 
Schauer, could have been 
better structured.

If such a big deal is made 
about filling the audience 
with undecided voters, 
why not use more of their 
questions? Instead, the 
vast majority of the queries 
were posed by the editorial 
page editors of The Detroit 
Free Press and The Detroit 
News who moderated the 
event.

Also, the brief response 
times allotted often 
seemed to leave the candi-
dates breathless in trying 
to explain their views. 
Perhaps the one-hour 
forum should have been 
lengthened to 90 minutes 
to allow more detailed 
answers.

That said, as the only 
joint public appearance 
by the candidates before 
next month’s election, it 
was a welcome event. It at 
least gave viewers a better 
chance to compare the 
views and credentials of 
the two rivals.

Mr. Schauer kept repeat-
ing the talking points of 
the Democrats’ attack ads. 
Notably, he repeatedly 
claimed that the governor 
had cut $1 billion from 
K-12 education. This, even 
though independent fact-
checkers had rated this 
claim as bogus. Mr. Snyder 
himself ably refuted the 
claim Sunday, saying he in 
fact had raised education 
spending by $1.1 billion 
since he took office.

Mr. Schauer also 
repeatedly criticized his 
opponent’s tax hike on 
pensioners as a budget-
deficit-cutting move. Mr. 
Snyder had a ready answer 
to that, saying he thought 
his tax reforms treated 
early retirees, pensioners 
and retirees relying on 
401(k) plans more equally. 
(Though, to be sure, his 
response is not likely to 
satisfy those adversely af-
fected by the change.)

Mr. Schauer said his rival 
cut $1.7 billion in business 
taxes and raised taxes on 
individuals. Mr. Snyder 
said his plan repealed the 
2007 Michigan Business 
Tax, which he said treated 

small and middle-sized 
business unfairly by taxing 
them both on business 
and individual income. 
(He could have added that 
many Democrats con-
ceded the MBT’s flaws but 
could never agree on a fix.)

Mr. Schauer might have 
made a stronger point 
when he criticized the 
administration’s failure to 
dump or penalize Aramark 
as a prison food contrac-
tor. Mr. Snyder said he 
was giving the firm time to 
work out its many prob-
lems.

In response to an audi-
ence question on the 
minimum wage, the gov-
ernor said he had signed a 
bipartisan bill raising the 
wage to $9.20. Mr. Schauer 
said he had supported a 
hike first, but he missed a 
chance to point out that 
the Legislature’s bill was a 
last-minute move to short-
circuit a citizen ballot issue 
for an even higher raise.

Mr. Schauer accused the 
governor of bias against 
gays and lesbians. Mr. 
Snyder ducked whether he 
backed same-sex marriage 
but said the issue should 
be left to the courts and 
the Legislature. He could 
have noted, but did not, 
that he backed legislation 
to extend to gays, lesbians 
and transgendered people 
the civil rights protections 
of the Elliot-Larsen Act.

Mr. Schauer also left af-
ter the debate even though 
the candidates were sched-
uled to hold separate press 
conferences, leaving other 
Democratic officeholders 
to field questions. This 
was a puzzling move, as he 
missed a chance to expand 
on his arguments.

Again, the event was 
modestly helpful for vot-
ers. It’s too bad, though, 
that there won’t be any 
more joint appearances 
by these two candidates. 
Also, it appears unlikely 
there will be any debates 
at all for the candidates for 
U.S. senator — Terri Lynn 
Land and Gary Peters — or 
for the candidates for state 
attorney general.

That being the case, 
voters are being left to do 
most of the heavy lifting in 
making up their minds.

Schauer-Snyder debate 
helps voters to decide

On Nov. 4 Bedford 
taxpayers will receive a 
0.5-mill tax bail-out. All we 
have to do is say “NO” to 
the renewal of the school 
sinking fund. It’s time for 
Bedford residents to end 
this entitlement mentality.  
Clearly, this school board 
cannot fix the problems 
they have created without 
the help of the taxpay-
ers.  We will make these 
changes mandatory. By 
saying “NO” we will force 
them to address those 
tough decisions such as 
consolidation, privatiza-
tion, spending restraints, 
concessions, planning, 
maintenance, etc. These 
concepts when applied 
will ultimately restore the 
general fund and enable 
more financial attention to 
be directed at upgrades in 
the most important area — 
education.  

Taking in $38 million-
plus a year, and painting 
themselves into a corner 
by negotiating upward of 
85 cents of every dollar 
on wages and benefits is 
clearly a recipe for bank-
ruptcy. Ask the auto 
industry, building trades, 
retailers, just to name a 
few. These taxpayers lost 
homes, wages, pensions, 
stocks, medical benefits 
and countless dreams. It’s 
time to break the cycle of 
running to the taxpayer 
trough to cure bad deci-
sions and poor planning. 
They should tighten their 
belts like the rest of us and 
operate within their means 
or that sleeping giant that 
they awoke back in May 
with that $70 million wish 
list will say no again, and 
again. 

Mike Jacobs
Temperance 

Say ‘no’ to mill for 
Bedford’s schools

While on behalf of Citi-
zens’ Resistance At Fermi 
2 (CRAFT), I have been 
playing what seems like 
an Internet game of filing 
Replies and Answers to 
the Nuclear Regulatory 
Commission staff; DTE’s 
lawyers, and the Atomic 
Safety and Licensing 
Board.  

The above mentioned 
organizations have been 
filing against CRAFT as 
well as the other legal 
interveners. No one sees 
these filings except the 
people already involved; 
therefore, I am writing to 
bring the public up-to-
date on this most serious 
“game.” 

CRAFT filed the Leave 
to Intervene and Request 
for a Public Hearing in 
the 20-year license exten-
sion requested for the 
Fermi 2 nuclear reactor. 

Then DTE lawyers and 
NRC staff filed “Answers” 
to ASLB that we have no 
right to a public hearing. 

We then filed a “Com-
bined Reply” stating our 
legal (and moral) rights 
to a hearing. This filing 
included a letter from 
Walpole Island First 
Nation Chief Dan Mis-
kokomon stating their 
tribal rights at the Fermi 
site under the Treaty of 
Detroit.

“Our membership still 
actively fishes in and 
harvests the resources 
of western Lake Erie and 
other areas in close prox-
imity to Fermi 2,” stated 
Miskokomon. “We would 
like an opportunity to 
thoroughly review the 
license renewal process 
to ensure that our rights 
are protected.”

Both the NRC and DTE 

hold that WIFN has no 
right in this procedure 
because they are Ca-
nadians. Since WIFN is 
within the 50-mile radius 
of Fermi, CRAFT filed 
that excluding WIFN is in 
violation of environmen-
tal justice laws. Then the 
NRC filed a “Motion to 
Strike” and actually red-
lined out CRAFT’s filings. 
We filed a reply to that 
foolishness.

Meanwhile, the ASLB 
has set a meeting for 
oral arguments to be 
heard in the case on Nov. 
20, starting at 9:30 a.m. 
in the Monroe County 
Courthouse. While no 
one who has not been 
in on the filings will be 
able to speak, the public 
is welcome to come out 
and bear witness.

Jessie Pauline Collins
Redford

Citizens have right to hearing for Fermi 2 extension

Letters 

are welcome

Letters on matters 
of public interest are 
welcome. Full name, 
address and telephone 
number are required. 
Letters are limited to 
400 words and may 
be edited. The e-mail 
address is letters@
monroenews.com.

A big fat zero!
That was my first reac-

tion to a recent article in 
the paper gauging chari-
table giving in our area. 
When it comes to the folks 
in the 48140, or “mostly 
Ida” as the article stated, 
we are at zero supposedly.

I am unfamiliar with the 
organization that gathered 
the data, but it appears it 
is mostly covering United 
Way gifts. While I by no 
means want to disparage 
the giving done through 
United Way and all the 
good things they do, the 
article gave a very biased 
and unfair picture of the 
giving that does in fact 
happen in the “48140.”

The Ida Athletic Boosters 
recently dedicated their 
new track, paid for mostly 
by the folks in the 48140. 
We have several church-
sponsored outreaches that 
are fully funded by those 
in the 48140. Here are just 
a few: a weekly God Works 
Meal at St. Joe’s in Ida; 
New Beginnings Ministry 
to single parents and a 
food-pantry at Immanuel, 
West Ida; a recent 5K run 
through Prince of Peace in 
Ida that sent over $2,500 to 

the beds for kids program 
in Monroe County, not 
to mention our monthly 
noisy offerings that raise 
over $2,000 a year that 
goes to various organiza-
tion in the county and 
beyond; the T.H.A.N.K.S. 
Inc. group who since 2000 
has raise literally thou-
sands of dollars to assist 
families with astronomical 
medical expenses for their 
children, plus several other 
benefits and fundraisers 
over the years for families 
facing various crises and 
unexpected medical ex-
penses. And these are just 
the ones I am aware of; I 
am certain there are more. 

The latest will be a spa-
ghetti dinner for Mary-
Ann Opferman to offset 
expenses for her cancer 
treatments. It will be this 
Saturday, Oct. 18,w begin-
ning at 5 p.m. at Prince of 
Peace. 

So you see, we in the 
“48140” are by no means a 
“zero.” We give freely and 
generously to those in the 
48140 and beyond. I am 
proud to serve alongside 
the folks in the “48140.”

Rev. Ted D. Kerr III
Ida

Article on charitable giving leaves 
biased opinion against Ida residents

I am supporting 
Gary Wilmoth for 
county commis-
sioner for District 
7. Mr. Wilmoth 
brings to the table 
business experi-
ence, community 
involvement and 
independence from 
special interest 
groups. 

I served as a 
county commis-
sioner for four years 
representing Dis-
trict 7 from 2007 to 
2011. Even though 
I am a Democrat 
and Mr. Wilmoth 
is a Republican, I 
believe he is the 
most qualified 
candidate to rep-
resent the district. 
As a former com-
missioner, I have 
a strong interest 
in seeing Monroe 
County government 
succeed. I urge you 
to vote for Gary 
Wilmoth for county 
commissioner. 

John Fowler
Monroe

Wilmoth most 
qualified for 
District 7 seat
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